

Representative or Senator ____________,

I am writing to urge your continued support for immigration programs that reunite Afghan families who remain separated since the United States’ withdrawal from Afghanistan. These programs are critical for families who not only endure the pain of separation but also face significant danger due to their associations with the U.S. and its allies.

In my community, my church is sponsoring an Afghan family deeply impacted by this crisis. The father owned a construction company in Afghanistan that worked with the International Security Assistance Force (ISAF), supporting U.S. and allied operations. Because of this affiliation, the family members who remain in Afghanistan are in constant danger. The Father and two sons who made it to the United States, were separated from the rest of the family in August of 2021. The family has been separated for more than 3.5 years, leaving the young 7-year old boy without his mother. This separation places immense emotional, physical and financial stress on the family.

The father, now safe in the U.S., is doing everything he can to support his family from afar while living under the crushing weight of knowing they remain at great risk. The family still in Afghanistan face daily threats due to their connection to the father’s work with ISAF, making reunification a matter of urgency for their safety and well-being.

Programs that expedite family reunifications for Afghan refugees are essential to fulfilling our moral and ethical obligations to those who risked their lives to support U.S. missions. Reuniting these families not only provides them safety but also honors the commitments we made to our Afghan allies.

I respectfully ask for your advocacy and support in ensuring these critical programs are funded, streamlined, and prioritized. Families like this one deserve the opportunity to rebuild their lives together, free from fear and uncertainty.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent matter. Your leadership in supporting these families is deeply appreciated.
